

Town of Arlington Department of Health and Human Services Office of the Board of Health

27 Maple Street Arlington, MA 02476

Tel: (781) 316-3170 Fax: (781) 316-3175

MEMO

To:

Board of Selectmen

From: Padraig Martin, Lead Health Compliance Officer

Date: June 22, 2022

RE:

Board of Health Comments for Selectmen's Meeting on June 27, 2022

Please accept the following as comments from the Office of the Board of Health:

Fusion Taste - 303 Broadway **Outdoor Restaurant and Retail Permit Application**

- The Establishment must prohibit smoking in the outdoor seating areas by conspicuously posting a notice or sign which states "No Smoking" or the by using a sign with the international "No Smoking" symbol in the outdoor area.
- The owners or designated Persons in Charge are responsible for maintaining the outdoor seating areas Smoke Free.
- Any Person In Charge of a public place or workplace who fails to comply with the regulations is subject to a fine of two hundred dollars (\$200.00) for each day of the violation.
- The Establishment is responsible for maintaining the outdoor seating in a clean and sanitary manner, free from garbage and trash or other refuse that would constitute a public health nuisance. The Establisment must clean and remove improperly discarded food waste and related garbage from the outdoor seating areas on a nightly basis.
- The Establishment must empty trash receptacles used for the outdoor seating areas on a nightly basis.



Town of Arlington Inspectional Services Department 23 Maple Street Arlington, MA 02476 781-316-3390

Inspectionalservices@town.arlington.ma.us

To:

Office of the Select Board

From:

Michael Ciampa, Building Commissioner

Date:

June 22, 2022

RE:

Outdoor Restaurant and Retail Permit Application

Please accept the following as comments from the Inspectional Services Department regarding the Outdoor Restaurant and Permit Application for Fusion Taste

Building

- All building changes need permits.
- All sign changes need approval and sign permit.
- Window signs cannot exceed 25% of window or fine lines will be levied.
- Certificate of Occupancy is needed \$100 fee.
- The Director of Inspectional Services has no objection to the issuance of this license as the applicant has been made aware of seating capacity and necessity for showing proof of ownership of sidewalk.

Plumbing

- The Inspector of Plumbing and Gasfitting has no objection to the issuance of this license.
- All Plumbing and Gasfitting work requires that the permits be obtained from this office for their respective trades by a licensed contractors.

Electrical

- The Inspector of Wires has no objection to the issuance of this license
- The applicant acknowledges that this is a conditional approval of the premises only and is not to be constructed as approval of the Inspector of Wires of concealed electrical wiring. Any new wiring must conform to the Mass. Electrical Code. Notify the Inspector of Wires in accordance with Chapter 143, Section 3L.

Please note that the Inspectional Services Department has no objection to the issuance of this license. However, more detailed plans are requested prior to the approval of the decking.

OFFICE OF THE SELECT BOARD TOWN OF ARLINGTON - INSPECTION REPORT

Report is due at the Office of the Select Board by Thursday June 23, 2022 ONE REPORT IS REQUIRED FROM EACH DEPARTMENT.

Location:

303 Broadway

Applicant's Name:

Shu Ying Zeng

D/B/A:

Fusion Taste

Telephone:

617-902-8883

Department:

Sent Via E-mail

Date: 6/16/2022

Meeting Date: June 27, 2022

Re: OUTDOOR RESTAURANT AND RETAIL PERMIT

Board of Health

Building

Planning: Ali Carter, Economic Development Coordinator

The proposed outdoor seating application is for 5 tables and 20 seats. The applicant indicates an intention to build this within a parklet, which is how they have operated their outdoor seating for the past two years. The Department supports the issuance of an Outdoor Restaurant and Retail permit to the applicant.

Any changes in signage, including signs in the window, and changes to the façade of the building may be subject to review by this Department. The Applicant is reminded that all signs, including re-lettering of the existing signs require a permit issued by the Building Department. Other provisions of the Zoning Bylaw may apply as determined by the Building Inspector.